
 

CATHOLIC FAMILY OF 

PARISHES IN NORFOLK 
 

St. Mary, Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs,  

St. Bernard of Clairvaux, and St. Cecilia 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Website:  www.catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/stbstcstmolqm 
 

Pastoral Team  
 

To reach a staff member, call your Parish Office and use the extension provided 
 

Rev. Augustine Ogundele, Pastor aogundele@dol.ca ext: 222 
Rev. Charles Akinloye, Associate Pastor ctakinloye@dol.ca  ext: 223 
Kathryn Heemskerk, Pastoral Minister kheemskerk@dol.ca ext: 224 

Deacon Andy Alway aalway@dol.ca 
Deacon John Doomernik jdoomernik@dol.ca  

Deacon Gerard Van Schyndel gvanschyndel@dol.ca ext: 236 
 

Parish Team 
 

Debbie Drinkwater, Administration Manager ddrinkwater@dol.ca ext: 240 
Rick Hobbins, Coordinator of Property and Maintenance and Custodian-St. Mary 

rhobbins@dol.ca ext: 249 
Mary Zylstra, Finance Secretary mzylstra@dol.ca ext: 241 

Barb Balog, Office Secretary bbalog@dol.ca ext: 0 
Laurie Smith, Bulletin Editor and Scheduling Coordinator lsmith@dol.ca ext: 225 

John Fettes, St. Bernard, Custodian 
Bill Hasilo, Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs, Custodian 

 

Catholic Schools 
 

St. Joseph, Simcoe 519 426-0820 
École Sainte-Marie, Simcoe 519 426-4775 

Holy Trinity Catholic High School, Simcoe 519 429-3600 
St. Frances Cabrini, Delhi 519 582-2470 

St. Cecilia, Port Dover 519 583-0231 
St. Bernard of Clairvaux, Waterford 519 443-8607 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Parish Offices 

 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs & 

St. Bernard 
110 Adams Avenue, 
 Delhi, ON N4B 1P7 

Tuesday & Thursday 
 8:30 am-12:00 noon 

1:00 pm-4:30 pm 
PHONE (519) 582-1312 

EMAIL olmstbern@dol.ca 
 

St. Mary & St. Cecilia 
211 Union Street 

Simcoe, ON N3Y 2B3 
Wednesday & Thursday 

8:30 am-12 noon 
1:00pm-4:30 pm  

PHONE (519) 426-0887 
EMAIL stmarycecilia@dol.ca 

 

SUNDAY EUCHARIST 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
110 Adams Ave., Delhi 

Saturday Vigil at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 11:00 am 

 

St. Mary 
211 Union St., Simcoe 

Saturday Vigil at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 11:00 am 

 

St. Bernard of Clairvaux 
165 Thompson Rd, Waterford 

Sunday at 9:00 am 
 

St. Cecilia 
17 Lynn Park Ave.  

Port Dover 
Sunday at 9:00 am 

 
SACRAMENT OF 

RECONCILIATION 
 

St. Mary & Our Lady, Queen  
of Martyrs 

Every Saturday 4:00 pm-4:30 pm 
 

St. Cecilia & St. Bernard  
of Clairvaux 

Every Sunday 8:15 am or by 
appointment 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
 

“We are a Eucharistic community forming faith-filled 
disciples of Jesus in loving service of God and neighbour 

for salvation” 
 

Bulletins can be viewed on our website: 
  https://catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca/  

Please consider including your parish in your estate planning 
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To everything there is a season . . . “a time to be healed. .  
We pray for all the sick of our Parishes: Ruth Lampman, Rob and Carole Doody, 

Michael McLeod, and Nick Botzang 
“a time to die. . .” 

We pray for all the faithful departed. 
Eternal rest grant unto them 

Please contact our Prayer Line for anyone in need of comfort and solace. We have parishioners who share their gifts 
and gather in a prayerful ministry to pray for whatever request comes to them. 
Prayer Line:  519 582-2431 or 519 426-0788 ~ jeanninekowalsky@gmail.com 

 

31st Sunday in Ordinary Time—October 30, 2022 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

On Monday, October 31, we shall be concluding the month’s Marian devotion with the morning 
Mass. However, our devotion to Mary for her intercession in our family and in the life of our young 
people is a daily witness to faith. Our closeness to the heart of our mother on the journey of faith is 

very consoling and rewarding.  
 

On November 13, Bishop Joseph Dabrowski will be visiting our Family of Parishes to perform the ceremony of my 
installation as the Pastor of Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk. Having been here for more than a year, I have found a 
home in the communities. I thank you for your support as we journey together in faith. The installation will be done at 
the 11 am Mass at St Mary’s Parish which will enable those who are not able to attend to follow online, and there will be 
refreshments organized by the Knights of Columbus 4502 afterwards where there will be an opportunity to meet Bishop 
Dabrowski. Let us keep our Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk in our prayers. 
 

As we begin the month of November this week, we shall be praying for our loved ones who have been called home by 
God. This remembrance is to rekindle within us the fire of hope in the resurrection promised by Christ for those who 
believe in him. Their departure must have left a void which only the power of God can fill as we celebrate Memorial 
Mass in our parishes let us pray for healing of the hearts that are still sorrowful for the loss of their loved ones to be 
filled with joy of faith. 
 

Rejoice in the Lord Always! God is greater than our challenges!! 
Fr. Augustine Ogundele  
 

THE PARISH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED TUESDAY NOVEMBER 1, 2022 12-3 PM DUE TO STAFF MEETING.  
 

Beginning in 2023, we will be changing baptisms. We hope that we can simplify the choosing of dates. 
After you have completed the online Baptism forms and done your Baptism formation with Kathryn, 
you will want to choose a date and location for your baptism. We will be aiming to have baptism in all 
churches on First Sundays and in the two bigger churches on Second Sundays. This will also help the 
Deacons with their own schedules.  
Two reminders.... don’t wait! Let's bring our children as soon as we can to the waters of Baptism. It is 

here that God washes away original sin, and your child not only becomes a child of God, but also a member of the parish 
community.  
Second, once you have been baptized don't lose that certificate! You will be asked to offer copies for kindergarten, for 
future sacraments, and sometimes as proof in other diocese to participate in their sacraments, for example as 
Godparents.  

 

ARTISTRY 
 Love is a canvas furnished by nature and embroidered by imagination. 

—Voltaire 
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The Spirit of Truth and Love Catholic Prayer Group 
The Spirit of Truth and Love Catholic Prayer Group Prayer meetings are every 1st & 3rd Tuesday 
evening at 7:45 pm electronically on Zoom and every 2nd and 4th. Tuesday in person after Mass at     
St Mary’s.  For more information call 519-583-0277, John or Barra. 
 

 

Christmas is coming and we need your help! 
Our Lady Queen of Martyrs Saturday evening choir would love to welcome anyone who would like to 
sing with our choir.  OLQM Christmas Eve Mass is at 5 pm with carols being sung prior to the Mass.  If 
you plan to attend this Mass, please consider singing with the choir that evening.  Practice for this Mass 
will be held on Wednesdays at 6:30 - 7 pm starting on November 23rd until Christmas.  We would love to 

see you!  Contact Mary Louise at  fmakj@execulink.com or the Parish Office for more info. 
If singing isn’t your thing, please consider trying out for an Altar Server, Lector, Usher and/or Greeter.  Thanks!    
 
 

Volunteer Readers  for St. Cecilia’s school 
Have you ever thought of listening to our young students read? We are looking for a volunteer to read with 
one or two students once or twice a week for five weeks. We know that one to one reading helps improve 
reading skills and having an authentic audience helps.    Please call the school at 519-583-0231 or come to the 
school to discuss with Mrs. Defreyne. 

 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL UPDATE--SIMCOE/WATERFORD/ DELHI 
During the past month, in the Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi area, we gave a three day supply of groceries and $500.00 in 
food store gift cards, from our pantries, to 105 families, having a total of 264 adults and children. The Soup Kitchen 
reopened on October 13th and will run through till mid April, 2023 in the Knights of Columbus Hall, on Kent Street, in 
Simcoe. The Simcoe /Waterford  Knights Of Columbus has given us rent and utilities free use of the hall for 38 years, and 
for this, we are indeed truly blessed and thankful for their generosity. 
 The donations for the month of October were $1027.00 from Our Lady Queen of Martyrs, $1907.00 from St. Bernard’s 
and $2407.00 from St Mary’s. In addition during October, we received Thanksgiving donations from the students, staff 
and parents of St Joseph’s School, Ecole Ste Marie and Holy Trinity High School.  
We would like to offer a special thank you to OPG for donating to the 2022 Food Relief Efforts {Soup Kitchen Program & 
Festive Season Initiatives} 
We are now joining with our community partners in preparation for the Christmas Exchange, which will help to bring the 
Joy of the upcoming Christmas Season, to those who need a helping hand, at this Holy time of year. More details will 
follow shortly on this. 
Our volunteers will be available after Mass on November 5th & 6th to accept your kind donations to assist the less 
fortunate in our area.  You can also donate by cheque, payable to St Vincent de Paul, Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi, and 
mailing it to: St Vincent de Paul St. Mary’s Conference 211 Union Street, Simcoe, ON. N3Y2B3. We also are able to 
accept an E Transfer to ssvpstmarysconference@gmail.com .If using the E Transfer facility, in the detail section, please 
give your name and address. For the security question please use “What province do we live in” answer “Ontario”. The 
income tax receipt will be mailed out at year end, unless otherwise requested. 

 
Simcoe Fair Trade Sale 2022    Countdown to Christmas 2022 
In-Person Sale at St. Paul’s Church   Saturday November 5, 10 am – 3 pm 
Saturday November 5, 9 am – 4 pm   La Salette Hall & Historic Church 
Also order online for pickup at November 5 sale  Admission $2.00 

                            www.222.villagescobourg.ca 

Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk 
Catholic Family of Parishes in Norfolk proudly announces the Installation of Father Augustine as Pastor 

to our Family of Parishes by the Bishop Joseph Dabrowski at St. Mary’s church on 
Sunday November 13, 2022, at 11 am. 
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